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Message from the Editor:-Next month’s issue will be the 20 years of 
Popley Matters, any ideas as to how we can celebrate this huge milestone? Unfortunately 
it would not have to include any cost as we are non-profi t and all monies are spent on 
getting the magazine published. Do you remember the fi rst issue or have any memories 
you would like to share with the readers?  I remember Bill Ind the vicar of St Gabriel’s 
and am very sad to hear he is unwell. All who remember Bill, who is now a Bishop, and 
want to sign a card  can do so in the foyer of the church.
There seems to be a big shortage of volunteers in group and charity organisations just 
when they are most needed.  NeighbourCare needs a lot more volunteers and there is an 
appeal on page 34. The Home Library Service is also asking for volunteers on page 24. If 
you do have any spare time or want to help, the Basingstoke Voluntary Service based at 
Orchard House, phone number 472816 and they will always give advice.

The Over 55s Forum go out on monthly coach trips and the details to join and where the meetings are held is on 
page 6. 
The police report is on page 18-19. 
The Kiln Farm Fields planning application will possibly be going to committee on 18th April. If you want to be 
informed there will be announcements on The Popley Matters website www.popleymatters.org.uk or on Facebook:- 
Norman the Newt or Marnel and Merton Community group.
Sherborne St John have submitted their last regular page article as Marnel, Merton, Oxford Way and Speckled Wood 
will no longer be part of their parish. The questionnaire sent out by Basingstoke and Deane Electoral Services at 
the request of the parish came back with an enormous amount of people wanting to de-parish. All these areas have 
been, and will continue be, in the Popley West ward and will continue to cast their votes 
at Melrose Hall in Abbey Road. We continue to fi ght against the application to build at 
this time on Kiln Farm Fields. Though technically in the ward of Sherborne St John the 
impact of an additional 380 houses and 70 fl ats has the biggest impact on Popley. I owe 
an apology, last month I said in this column that 242 dwellings would be built on the 
old John Hunt site and as the article on page 29 said it is the regeneration on the Islands.
As ever we need more people to deliver Popley Matters and if you can spare an hour a 
month to help it would be greatly appreciated.
If you want to write an article, advertise, or be a volunteer for Popley Matters, contact 
Jane Frankum on 819924 or Iris King 411113, via email editor@popleymatters.org.uk, 
or write to Popley Matters Group, 405 Abbey Road, Basingstoke RG24 9EL.

The views in this publication are not necessarily the views of the Editorial Team,  the members of the 
committee, or Popley Forum/Matters.
Editorial Team:– Editor Jane Frankum; Sub–Editor Paul Frankum; Chair Terry Jones; Distribution Iris King; Treasurer 
Patricia Gentry; Committee Members Kate Lomas; and Proof Reader Lorraine Beaney
Distribution Team;- Linda Austen; Jenny Bailey; Penny Barris; Amanda Bellamy; Sheila Brandes; George Cousins; Elaine Dennis; Ginny 
Finn; Tony Frankum; Kyle & Stuart Humphries; Tessa Hollingshead; Peter Johnson; Terry Jones; Colin Karslake; Walter and Sue Kerr;  Iris 
King; Simon Leadbetter; Ann Marke; Jennifer Martin; Jo Micallef; Vera Mitchell; Janet Payne; Michael Portlock; Kath Smith; Kulvnder
Singh; Christine Taylor; Nigel Taylor; Keith Theobald; Bruce Varley; Carol Walker;  Viv Washbourne; Carole Whetton; and Dean Wilson;

Editor
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POPLEY
FESTIVAL

SUNDAY 20TH MAY 2012
11.00AM-16.00PM

At Popley Fields Community Centre
COME ALONG AND ENJOY THE DAY WITH 

YOUR FAMILY AND FRIENDS

ENJOY THE MANY CHARITY STALLS, 
FUNFAIR, LARGE CAR BOOT, ARENA 

EVENTS, FOOD AND BEER TENT

If you would like to book a stall or would 
like any more information about the 

festival

Please contact Tracey Judge at Popley 
Fields Community Centre

Telephone number: 01256 414494
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JONATHAN
WILLIAMS

Independent Funeral Directors

• Family run Funeral Directors with 
traditional high standards
• Providing a caring dedicated and 
professional service 24 hours a day, 
365 days year
• Private and peaceful Chapel of Rest
• Our Family caring 
for your family

  35-41 Essex Road
  Basingstoke RG21 7TB

01256 817603
(24hrs)

elite
electrical services

part p approved,
 covering all electrical aspects and free 

quotations,
friendly and local service. 
No job too big or small.

for a
ll 

new

cu
sto

mer
s

30
%OFF

call John on

07557919622
  01183484786

MERCHANDISE FOR SALE

Wristbands

Hero Bears

Tea Towels

Mugs

Key Rings

T Shirts

Lanyards

Lapel Pins 
(all services)

Jonathan Williams, 35-41 Essex Road, Basingstoke, RG21 7TB

01256 817603

And much, much
more to order from
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Promoting the 2012 Olympics

FREE
Basingstoke Traditional Aikido Club is pleased to offer

A taster session of Japanese Martial Arts to include

Kenjitsu, Kendo, Bojitsu, Aikido, Karate.
These will be held at the Basingstoke Dojo on two Fridays every month until the Olympics

To book a place either drop into the Dojo on the Monday or Wednesday
Practise evenings Mon from 7.30pm Wed from 8.00pm at

OAKRIDGE WEST COMMUNITY CENTRE. UPTON CRESCENT OFF OAKRIDGE RD
BASINGSTOKE RG21 5SN

OR Phone/Text 07789881201 Email Derek@europeanplantsales.co.uk

WWW.BASINGSTOKETRADITIONALAIKIDOCLUB.CO.UK

Tel: 01256.322959 Mob: 07818476910 
www.richendapower.com

           
         Consultations by appointment. 

RICHENDA POWER

NATUROPATH

 & OSTEOPATH

         'HILLSIDE' 

CHURCH LANE

WORTING

BASINGSTOKE

RG23 8PX
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BASINGSTOKE OFFICE 

Information & advice from a variety of  
organisations. Find out about ...... 

local services, benefits, equipment,           
sources of support, leisure activities, 

insurance, legal advice, funeral plans, 
pendant alarms, volunteering & more.  
Everyone welcome! Especially useful 
for local older people, their relatives & 
carers. Pop in for a cuppa. Browse the 
information stands for useful leaflets. 

Ask your questions in person.  
Tel: 01256 423874 

 

 

    Wednesday 21st March  
10.30am - 1.00pm 

St Michael’s Church Cottage 
Church Square, Basingstoke, RG21 7QW 

INFORMATION DAY 
Reg. Charity No. 290874 

Sorry no parking. 
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Need to hire a hall
Oakridge West

Community Centre

Licensed for 125 guests
Bar & kitchen facilities available

Ideal for all occasions
Ample parking for all
Recently redecorated

Cut out this advert & claim a £25 discount 
(No photocopies)

Call Mick 07989161315511697

 Boiler Installation and Servicing

 Bathroom Installation

 Landlord Safety Certificates

 Energy Efficiency Updating

 All Plumbing Requirements

For a FREE 
no obligation 
quote please call:-

01189 813 494 or
07967 164 835
E-mail: customerservices@sentraal.co.uk

Please see website for affordable 
boiler installation offers! Safety 

Inspection, Gas

Certificate & Boiler 

Service for just

£45.00+vat

(Popley +5 mile radius only)

Interested in Green Bowling? We are holding a
Open Invitation Day

on Saturday 28th April 2.00pm start,
We are looking for New Members All ages Male or Female

Very good facilities, Modern Club House with Bar,
One of the Best Greens in Basingstoke and we even have
flood lights! So Why not give it a try, If you don’t try
you don’t know! + Plenty of Free fresh Air never hurt
anyone. If you would like to join after having a

introductory lessons which are free.
It will cost you Just £12.00 for the 1st season

Please Ring:
01256 324826, 07887 778070 or 07748 248604

Marnell Bowling Club. Carpenters Down, Popley

MBC MBC
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St. Michael’s Hospice (North Hampshire) 

Woofs & Wellies, 29th April 2012
Charity number: 1002856

St. Michael’s Hospice is delighted to announce the return of Woofs and Wellies for 
2012, giving you the exclusive chance to walk around the private grounds of the Earl 
of Portsmouth’s Estate! 

2011 saw nearly 300 walkers and 90 dogs take part in Woofs and Wellies walking through the 
stunning scenery of North Hampshire. Starting from Home Farm, Farleigh Wallop you have a choice 
of three beautiful routes comprising of a 5 mile, 8 mile or a challenging 12 miles! Whichever you 
decide we promise you a mixture of fantastic trails, attractive scenery and enthusiastic support from 
St. Michael’s staff and dedicated volunteers. It is hoped that the event will raise around £8,000 
towards the running costs for the Hospice.  

Remember you do not have to have a dog to take part, so 
sign up now and spend a wonderful day in the Hampshire 
countryside! 

For more information on how to take part in this exclusive 
event please visit the Hospice website 
www.stmichaelshospice.org.uk/events or call fundraising on 
01256 848848.

Over 55s Forum
Our April Open Forum meeting will be held on Wednesday 18th April 2012 at 
the Carnival Hall, Council Road,Basingstoke. 10.00am to 1pm
 Our Guest Speakers will be representatives from Totally Tennis and 
TV Licensing and the main Guest Speaker will be Countess Carnarvon from 
Highclere Castle.
 The closing date for renewal of membership is 31st December each 
year and we had 578 members, but we always give members until the end of 
February the following year to pay. At the end of February our membership 
stood at 506, with 141 not renewed to date, but when they read or hear from 
friends that they have been taken off the database, they will soon pay up.
 In the last couple of weeks we have had 18 new members join.
 Our coach trips each month are very  well supported with some trips 
having 2 coaches laid on. The next trips will be: is in April to London with a 
tour of the Royal Albert Hall: May to Cardiff with a ride on the Waterbus; June 
to the Black Country Museum; July to the Big Pit; and many more.

Thanks
Gerald (Secretary)
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Knitability Knittting Club

 The Knitability Knitting Club (which is held in the Popley Fields Community 
Centre on the fi rst and third Fridays of the month from 10am to 12 noon, except August) 
has been busy again. Before Christmas we held a hot water bottle cover competition, 
and Laura Cruickshank from Tasmania Close was our winner.
 Recently we were invited to Marnel Lodge to talk to the residents there about 
what we do at the club, and to show some of our work. We all wore an item of clothing 
that we had made, and passed round some of our handiwork, both machine and hand 
knitted. It was a very enjoyable morning, and much appreciated by the residents. We 
also had a guided tour around the very nice home by Ann Hadley. It it certainly a place 
I would like to be should the need ever arise in the future.
 We have also recently lost one of our much loved members, from Lychpit, 
Joan Naylor, who despite very poor eyesight knitted many articles which benefi tted 
children in other countries. We were very surprised to hear at the funeral that Joan 
worked at Bletchley Park during the war, decoding the German messages, and some of 
us were privileged enough to see her medal and certifi cate. This was a side of her that 
we never knew about.
 Our club is very friendly and open to knitter, machine or hand knitter. We 
sometimes have a speaker, but we do learn and get ideas from each other. For further 
details, phone the secretary on 01256 772083. Ann Moore

Walk for Pancreatic Cancer UK
 Thank you to all who came and walked in the rain and the snow on 
4th March, and to all the helpers who stood  and froze, (or sat in their cars and 
froze) on the route though the village.  How we chose the worst day, so far, this 
winter I don’t know, but we did.  Thank you also to those who didn’t walk but 
who gave us donations.  I have over £350 to send to Pancreatic Cancer UK, and 
sponsorship money still to come in.  I will let you know how much we raised 
when I have the fi nal fi gure from the charity.
 Future activity.  Coffee Morning Saturday 12th May Beddington 
Centre.,Old Basing. Liz Gray

‘Taste of Brazil’ evening
Rotary Basingstoke Loddon are holding a fun fi lled ‘Taste of Brazil’ evening in 
aid of the Missao Resgate Art Project for underprivileged children in Brazil. It 
will be held on 21st April from 7pm at Carnival Hall, Basingstoke. Authentic 
Brazilian 3 course buffet with Brazilian music and dance demonstration plus 
auction of childrens’ paintings - only £17.50 per person – for more information 
email Margaret at Margaret.macklin@tiscali.co.uk or call 07834 068580. 
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 BASINGSTOKE AIKIDO CLUB
 Although founded in Basingstoke in 1968, the club only moved to the 
Oakridge West Community Centre some 4 years ago. Until recently, we mainly 
kept our practice sessions to those participants who came with the club, but 
having purchased new mats we are now actively recruiting new members.
 Traditional Aikido is a relatively new Japanese martial art developed 
from the Ju Jitsu schools along with the various self defence, bayonet and short 
weapon techniques in the early 1900s by the founder Morihei Ueshiba. Derek 
Eastman (whose Black Belt 1st Dan was signed by the founder in 1963 and 6th Dan 
presented by his grandson Moriteru Ueshiba) is still active in the club now run by 
Mark Eastman (graded 3rd Dan Aikido by H Ellis) and Brad Beeden (graded 2nd

Dan Aikido by H Ellis and 1st Dan Black Belt Shotokan K Oneada). All grades 
by these Senseis are recognised by their respective head Dojos in Japan.
 Being a small world it was interesting to discover that Brad’s father, who 
also lived in Oakridge, wrestled as Buffalo Bill, whilst another visitor to our 
club, Ted Stratton, went under the name Kendo Nagasaki. This only came to light 
when we represented Basingstoke on one of the twinning visits to France where 
perhaps we partied too much and various people joined in the merriment, one of 
whom, who is now a professional magician, wrestled as Catweasel. This brought 
back memories of the all-in wrestling community, who back then usually trained 
in the many Judo clubs, which having matted areas also housed the Aikido and 
Ju Jitsu community. Many of the members would have come from the Forces 
having been demobbed and found work as doorman in the drinking and dancing 
establishments.
 With little money these were tough but fun times; you could always 
get into the clubs and halls as this was a fairly small community and everyone 
would help each other. There were many characters and one, Norbut (Big Ron), 
when walking down from the Kenshio Abbe Judo Club in Sandwich Street, on 
passing tailors dummy gave it such a blow its head rolled down the street. On 
being asked why on earth he had done that the reply was: “Well he would not 
stop looking at me.”

BASINGSTOKE AIKIDO CLUB, OAKRIDGE WEST COMMUNITY CENTRE
UPTON CRESCENT, OFF OAKRIDGE RD. BASINGSTOKE, RG21 5SN

www.basingstoketradi  onalaikidoclub.co.uk Derek@europeanplantsales.co.uk
Also see us on the web just put in Ellis School of Aikido
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Our Engineers are fully qualified and Gas Safe Registered 

Gas Safe Registration – 505755                        

North Hampshire 
Services

Gas, Plumbing, Electrical 
   

Covering Basingstoke, Reading, Tadley, Newbury, 
Andover and the surrounding areas 

Call to arrange your servicing/breakdown appointment 
or for us to come to give you a free quotation on a 

replacement or new installation 

01256 474434
0118 948 7033 

 Natural Gas & LPG 
 Installation & Boiler Replacement 
 Breakdown / Service 
 Landlords Safety Certificates 
 Power Flushing 
 Central Heating & Radiators 
 Hot Water Cylinder Replacements 

Esttablished 1961
SpenceSpencer & Peyton LtdPeyton Ltd
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Hampshire Autism Strategy – tell us what you think
A new approach to helping adults with autism is being set out by the Hampshire Autism Partnership 
Board and is now out for a three month consultation between 27 February and 18 May 2012.
The draft Hampshire Autism Strategy for Adults will run from 2012-2015 and is the fi rst part of a 
Hampshire lifespan autism strategy. The second part for Children, will be published in 2013. 
The draft Hampshire Autism Strategy for Adults is a joint piece of work by Hampshire County Council, 
NHS Hampshire, Hampshire Autistic Society, the voluntary sector, people with autism, their parents and 
carers.
The strategy, which aims to give adults with autism the same opportunities as anyone else to live a 
rewarding and fulfi lling life, can be viewed online at www.hants.gov.uk/autism-strategy-consultation or 
by visiting one of our consultation events (details below).
It is estimated that more than half a million people in the UK have autism, with around 10,000 adults 
living in Hampshire. It is recognised that services they receive need improving from the point of diagnosis 
to accessing the right services and helping families and carers.
The strategy places adults with autism, their families and carers at the centre of planned improvements to 
service delivery and will be achieved through health and social care agencies working together
The strategy aims to increase awareness of autism amongst GP’s, ensure that people with autism have 
better housing choices and the chance to gain employment and continue to support the development 
of pastoral support in education settings. The County Council wants to ensure that initiatives for 
apprenticeships and job tasters within the County Council include people with autism. The strategy also 
says that people with autism should lead on change and be able speak out when things are not right.
Hampshire County Council’s Executive Member for Adult Social Care, Councillor Felicity Hindson, 
said:
“Autism is a lifelong hidden disability that affects the way a person communicates with, and relates to, 
people and the world around them. The County Council wants to ensure we do everything we can to help 
people with autism live their lives as they wish and make sure we provide all the information and help 
we can. 
“I would urge everyone to take time to read this strategy and feedback any comments you may have. I 
want to make sure this strategy is as robust as possible so it can make a positive difference to people.”
The Hampshire Autism Strategy will take forward the Council’s commitment to meet requirements of the 
Autism Act 2009 and the National Autism Strategy of 2010 and it is expected that the fi nalised Strategy 
will be launched in late summer/autumn of 2012.
Paper copies, or alternative formats such as Braille and audio of the strategy can be obtained by telephoning: 
01962 847946,The Council is holding nine events across Hampshire where people can comment on Draft 
Hampshire Autism Strategy for Adults. Copies of the Draft Strategy and a feedback questionnaire will be 
made available on the day. To book a place visit: www.hants.gov.uk/autism-strategy-consultation. 
The events will be held at the following places:
• 20 March, 10am-12 noon at Wells Place Centre, Eastleigh
• 26 March, 6-8pm at Greyfriars Community Centre, Ringwood
• 16 April, 10am-12 noon at Westbury Manor Museum, Fareham
• 20 April, 10am-12 noon at Lyndhurst Community Centre, Lyndhurst
• 26 April, 10am-12 noon at Penns Place, Petersfi eld
• 30 April, 10am-12 noon at The Harlington Centre, Fleet
• 4 May, 10am-12 noon at Basingstoke Discovery Centre, Basingstoke
• 8 May, 6am-8pm at Winchester Baptist Church, 
Winchester
• 9 May, 10am-12 noon at the Wellington Centre, 
Andover



Page 11

Fashion Show for Naomi!!

Naomi House Children’s Hospice are delighted to be holding their first ever Fashion Show in conjunction
with the ASDA clothing brand ‘George’ to showcase their brand new Spring/Summer collection, whilst
raising vital funds for local charity Naomi House Children’s Hospice.

Naomi House are delighted to be working with ASDA, Basingstoke on what should be a fun evening of
fashion for the whole family. In addition to showcasing the latest clothing range from ‘George’, the evening
will include a hair and makeup demonstration by local hair salon, and the Body Shop at Home. There will
also be the chance to browse some wonderful stalls and receive your very own free George goody bag.

The event will take place on Friday 27th April at Popley Fields Community Centre, Basingstoke. Stalls will
open from 6pm, with the fashion show commencing at 7pm.

Tickets are priced at £5.00 per person and include entry to the fashion show and a free ‘George’ goody
bag. Tickets can be purchased in advance by contacting the Naomi House Fundraising Office on 01962
843513, or by emailing Natalie at Natalie.Hargreaves@Naomihouse.org.uk

Tickets will be available on the door on a first come first serve basis only.

All money raised on the evening will contribute towards the £5 million that is needed each year to keep
the doors of Naomi House and jacksplace open. With only 15% of this total coming from government
funding, the charity relies on fundraising events such as this and the support of the local community to
continue providing its vital services.

Natalie Hargreaves, Community Fundraising Co ordinator for Naomi House said “We are absolutely thrilled
to be hosting what should be a really special evening. We are so grateful to ASDA, Basingstoke for all the
fantastic support they have given us, and I really hope the evening is a success.”

For more information, please visit the Naomi House website at www.naomihouse.org.uk
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Your nearest fl orist is

Your Country Florist
Award Winning Florist

Traditional and contemporary
fl owers for every
occasion.
Visit our website
for inspiration!

Helen Cooper – Senior Florist and Shop 
Manager

Luan Squire – Senior Florist and Corporate 
Billing

1 Reading Road, Chineham, 
Basingstoke RG24 8LN
Tel/Fax: 01256 840222

Ample Car Parking
Visit our website

www.yourcountryfl orist.co.uk

K. J. SERVICES
Any Household Maintenance

• Decorating
• Plumbing
• Carpentry
• Flooring 

• Gardening 
• Bricklaying

• Kitchens and bathrooms Fitted

Free estimates

01256 364872
07944 027980

Angela M Rabess
SAC Dip FHPT, SAC Dip FHPP, MRFHP

Registered Foot Health Practitioner

Corns, calluses, toe nail cutting, 
athlete’s foot, fungal nail and 

verruca treatments

All in the comfort of
your own home.

From £24 for 30 
minute appointment.

For more details please call:
07939-211003
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Phone: 01256 414494
Fax: 01256 418529

Charity Reg No: 1052133
popleyfi elds@hotmail.com

Youth Club for 11-17 year olds:
This takes place on Monday nights 7.00 - 9.00pm.
Come along to chill and relax with your friends.
MG School of Dance:
This takes place on Tuesday evenings 4.00-9.00pm.
Slimming World:
Slimming World is at Popley Fields on Wednesday mornings 9.00 - 11.30am. For more 
information contact Hazel on 07796158098
Silverwings Line Dancing:
Wednesday evenings, 7.45 - 9.45pm
This class is for all those people that can line dance. Come along and give it a try.
New Testament Church of God – Coffee Morning for over 50s:
This popular get together is held here on Thursday mornings from 10.30am until 
12.30pm. Come along with your old friends and make some new ones.
Dynamics:
Baton twirling takes place on Thursday evenings, 5.00 - 7.00pm.
Zumba:
This takes place on Thursday, 7.30 - 8.30pm in the Large Hall.
Knitability Knitting Club:
Are you a machine knitter or would you like to learn (hand knitters also welcome)?
This group meets on the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month, 10.00am - 12.00pm
For more information please contact the secretary on 01256 772083

Popley Fields Community Centre is also available for hire for conferences, Meetings, 
private parties, weddings and under 12s children’s parties all at very reasonable rates. 
Call now for more information on any of the above or to fi nd out more about any of 
the other activities which happen at the Centre every week.

Tel: 01256 414494 or email popleyfi elds@hotmail.com

 Popley Islands Community Group
 A new community group has been formed to represent residents from 
the Popley Islands area.  Popley Islands Community Group will provide a 
means for residents to infl uence what happens in their community.  The next 
meeting will take place at 7.30am on Thursday 19th April at the Popley Fields 
Community Centre on Carpenters Down. If you live in the Popley Islands area 
please come along to get involved with the group and help plan the future of 
your community.
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Phillips Legal Corner

I’m not a celebrity, so why should I have a prenup?

‘You may not be a wealthy celebrity but if you are planning to get married, you should think
hard about having a prenuptial agreement because they are for ordinary people too’ advises
Emily Poynter, family solicitor at Phillips. ‘Marriage is about love and sharing the rest of your
lives together but in the eyes of the law, it’s a contract between two people and it deals with
the financial consequences of the marriage ending.

Clearly you are not going into marriage thinking that your relationship might break down but
unfortunately that happens more frequently nowadays, so here are some good reasons why
you should have a prenup:

If you are much wealthier or poorer than your partner, then a prenup can ensure
that your partner is marrying you for who you are, and not for your money or lack of

If you are remarrying and you have children from a previous marriage, own a home
or other significant assets, then a prenuptial agreement can ensure that when you
pass away, your assets are distributed according to your wishes, and that neither
your first family, nor your new family are cut off

If you own part of a business and your marriage ends, your spouse could end up
owning a share of your business if you don’t have a prenup. You and your business
partners may not want this to happen

If your partner has a lot of debt and you don’t want to be responsible for these
debts if your marriage ends, then a prenuptial agreement can help ensure that this
does not happen

It’s tough to talk about your loving, committed relationship as if it were a business
arrangement and it may seem unromantic’ concludes Emily, ‘but if you can sit down and
discuss your future plans and expectations, logically rather than emotionally, you’ll find it
much easier. A legal professional will help you to understand the different kinds of issues
that might be covered in a prenup. The better informed you are, the easier it will be for you
to explain things to your intended.
You can call me at any time – but make sure you do it at least a few months before the
wedding!’

Call Emily Poynter, family solicitor at Phillips on 01256 854630, or email
epoynter@phillips law.co.uk . www.phillips law.co.uk



Page 16

Popley Explorers Pre-School
Charity number 1142904

Bermuda Community Hall, Bermuda Close, Popley, 
Basingstoke, Hants

Established OFSTED registered Pre-school 

with an excellent reputation
Opening times 8.30am – 3.00pm Monday – Friday, Government funded grants for 3 years and over for 

15 hours a week.
£4.00 per hour, £2.00 per half hour for under 3s (min 2 hours per week).

We work within the EYFS guidelines to make your children’s time with us as benefi cial to them as 
possible.

We believe in child-lead learning where the children decide what activities they do including messy 
play, outdoor play, singing, dancing, story time, walks (weather permitting) and lots more.

We have a summer trip each year and several celebration parties.

 Popley Explorers is run by an excellent group of staff with years of experience between them 
lead by our Group Manager, Sharon Burton, and our Group Deputy Manager Elaine Gibbons and Lorraine 
Perry. The staff team are supported by a strong parent committee who are dedicated to helping with the 
smooth running of the group and fund raising.

You are very welcome to arrange a visit to come and see our facilities and meet the staff, 
everyone is welcome.

Contact: Ask for either Sharon or Elaine on 01256 363156

Beckies Column
 Hello! How is everyone? By the time you read this, the Easter Holidays 
will probably have started! Don’t you think this year’s going really fast?
 We’ve got lots of exams from here onwards, a lot of revision to do 
over the holidays! I’m waiting to fi nd out my results for the maths exams we 
did recently which we will get in April, so good luck to the Year 11s who are 
waiting too!
Adam Seal also wrote a column in this issue. I’ve read it and I think it is really 
good. I’m always being told that I spend too much time in my room! It would 
be nice to be informed of the activities in the area for us to do...when we aren’t 
revising!
 Anyway, we are off on a canal boat soon; me, my parents, my sister and 
my grandparents!  This year, we have a nice double width boat, which means 
we take up a lot more room! Hopefully I’ll get a go at steering it; we’re very 
excited! We’ve got a lot of locks to do as well. We are going to be very tired by 
the end of it!
 Well, I need to get back to my revision; I have a whole lot of art to do!

Talk to ya soon! 
Beckie
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M H AUTOS
SERVICE CENTRE

Unit 11 Vickers Business Centre
Priestly Road, Basingstoke

RG24 9NP

Servicing and Rrepairs to all makes and 
models Cars and light commercials

Pre-MOTs/MOTs arranged by appointment
clutches, brakes, shockers

free fi t exhausts, timing belts
tuning, welding, diagnostics checks

Motor vehicle specialist

Free delivery and collection service
Mobile & workshop facilities to suit you

For a friendly and personal service call Mark on
Tel: 01256 467707 Mobile: 07879 638650 

PETER’S
Fish & Chips and Chinese Food to Take Away
35 Madeira Close, Popley Islands, Basingstoke

Tel. 01256-328740

OPENING Hours
Monday 5.00-11.00pm

Tuesday to Saturday 12-2.00pm
5.00-11.00pm

Sundays & Bank Holiday Mondays Closed
All prices include VAT

Telephone orders welcome
Important Customer Notice Kindly inform us 

Of any food allergies prior to ordering your meal 
Some of our food may contain ingredients

 produced from GM Soya and/or Maize
Menu’s Available

http://www.popleymatters.co.uk/Adverts/Peters.pdf

PC Martin Computer Services
We offer the following services for 
our home user and small business 
customers

IT Consultancy
Computer and laptop repair
Hardware and software repair
IT equipment & Supplies with  

 free local delivery.
You can be assured of high quality yet low 
cost services with a fi xed hourly rate of 
only £25.00 per hour and no call out fee

Tel: 01256 322590
Mobile: 07903 645 674

services@fixyourcomp.co.uk
www.fixyourcomp.co.uk

Friendly Popley Based
 Plumber & Tiler

BATHROOM INSTALLATIONS
WALL AND FLOOR TILING

DRIPPING TAPS AND OVERFLOWS
INSTALLATION OF W/MACHINES &

 D/WASHERS

ALL PLUMBING AND TILING WELCOME

NO CALL OUT CHARGE
FREE ESTIMATES

RELIABLE AND COMPETITIVE

Call Paul
01256 350386 / 07776421958

p.k.g.plumbing@btinternet.com
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February 2012 (PCDC Blogs)
5th- PCSO’s from Basingstoke, Safer Neighbourhoods Team, helping out with a gas 
explosion on Abbey Road (BBC report)
13th- My fi rst day back at work this month! It’s always nerve racking coming back to 
work after a holiday. The day is pretty much written off with paperwork, and those dreaded 
emails. I had about 120 to wade through, and many with read receipts. So, it’s not as easy 
as just deleting them. In the afternoon I did something more fun..I twitter trained PC Matt 
Sard from the Basingstoke Investigation team. Look-out for tweets from his team on @
BasingstokeCops.
14th- Happy Valentine’s Day everyone. Today I managed to get out on my bike early. 
Miles of patrolling Popley, and Oakridge. I reported some fl y tipping, and damage to a 
bus stop. This was reported to the council, via FixMyStreet. Good little phone app. I also 

reported on a burst water-main on Cayman Close. Later I assisted PC Karen Binney, after she arrested several males in 
Popley on suspicion of possession of class A drugs.
Karen gets all the glory and I’m typing this whilst looking after one of her suspects! Swings and roundabouts so they say.
15th- A very slow day today. There were a number of ASB reports about youths throwing stones at builders on Popley Way. 
Patrols dispersed a large group of youths. The bus-stop on Popley Way, reported yesterday, has been further damaged today. 
Please call 101 if you know who is responsible.
In other news: the Popley team continue to patrol the three core priority areas: i.e: 1) ASB Sark Way 2) Drug issues in Pitcairn
Close 3) Arson in Popley. There has been a marked reduction in all 3 issues. 
16th- I attended Alton Maltings Centre today. I completed a refresher day on investigations.
In other news: I’m looking forward to Operation Slipstream this weekend. It’s warm so there should be a few arrests for the 
team!
17th- In the afternoon I patrolled Popley and Oakridge with Sgt Paul Markham. Sgt Markham is the most pro-active Sgt I 
have ever known. Always willing to get his hands dirty and a real motivator to our team. We patrolled the Popley Hotspot 
areas and all was in order.
We received reports of youths causing ASB at the Melrose Community Centre. On attendance a large group of youths were 
dispersed. The area has been subject to criminal damage and verbal abuse by a number of youths. 
In other news: I crewed up with PC Mark Gallagher to patrol the town centre for another weekend of Operation Slipstream. 
PC Chris Whittington made an arrest for assault in the top of town. Mark and I assisted with statements. We also dispersed a 
few people. I had also arrested a male for an assault, however, the aggrieved refused to cooperate, so I de-arrested the male. 
18th- I crewed up with PC Chris Whittington for Operation Slipstream. A much colder and busier night in town. I located a 
female smoking a cannabis joint on Wote Street. Thankfully she was eligible for a cannabis street warning.
Half an hour before I was due off duty, I arrested a man for section 5 public order
20th- I crewed up with PC Rich Heard today to conduct plain clothes cycle patrols as part of Operation Nemesis. (Burglary 
Op) No burglars just drug users! I located a male smoking cannabis in Falkland Road. I reported the male for summons. I also 
located a male smoking a spliff on Shakespeare Road. The male was given a cannabis caution. PC Heard also located a male 
in Westray Close with cannabis. The male received a cannabis caution. Any info on drugs then call me on 101.
21st- I patrolled all the Popley hotspots today. I took details of a criminal damage to two cars in Abbey Road. the suspects 
were described as two white youths with dark hair. Both youths are aged approx 12 years old. One of the youths wore a dirty 
white hooded top.
I also took a harassment statement from a family that have been suffering from verbal abuse. 
In other news: I reported some fl y tipping to the council.
22nd- More solid patrols of Popley today. The weather was awfully windy. I took a loss statement from the victim of 
yesterday’s criminal damage.
In other news: I attended Peugeot on Aldermaston Road after another theft of catalytic converter. On-going work is being 
conducted to prevent further thefts.
23rd- Today, I along with all Basingstoke Safer Neighbourhoods Teams, took part in the South Ham “Day of Action” I issued 
a male with a cannabis street caution and arrested another on suspicion of burglary. Great work by everyone involved with 
numerous arrests/cautions/positive warrants and community engagement. Look out for the Popley “Day of Action” on 23rd 
March.
Sgt Paul Markham briefi ng the troops.
My handy work during the execution of a drugs warrant.
24th- Happy Birthday to me! It wasn’t a great one to be honest. I had every intention of patrolling my beat prior to Operation 
Slipstream, but things went wrong. To cut a long story short, I arrested a male in Oakridge for assaulting me as I was en-route
to Popley. This created lots of paperwork, and meant I was back in the offi ce. 
In other news: I took part in Operation Slipstream after 10 pm. Town was the busiest I had seen in recent months, especially 
for a Friday. PC Rich Heard was on particular good form in the town, with several arrests, and one for robbery.
Also.. News that PCSO Phil Rapley will be leaving the team at the end of March. Phil will take on the new challenge of 
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intelligence analyst. Phil is the longest serving PCSO in Basingstoke and we will all miss him. 
25th- Lots of patrolling Popley, Oakridge and Chineham prior to Op Slipstream. I visited the traveller site on Don Allen 
Drive after reports of travellers, however they had left prior to my arrival.
In other news: Tragic news of a hanging in Carpenters Down Woods: PCSO’s Tarren Porter and Pete Windust were on the 
scene guard.
The FedsOnPeds were out in town again. Many arrests and positive action from the team.
26th- Normal Sunday patrols in Popley and Oakridge. I issued an harassment warning letter to a youth, who had been 
verbally abusive to a family. Marnel Park was heavily patrolled after reports of ASB in the area. Several youths were verbally 
warned.
In other news: I attended Abbey Road in relation to a parking dispute. Hopefully this is has now been resolved.
29th- I was meant to attend court today, however, I was Stood Down. I was updating the computer when a call came over the 
radio…An allegation that a male had indecently exposed himself. I attended the War Memorial Park and arrested the male. 
I handed the male over to an investigation team. Later, the male was charged and remanded for court in the morning. After I 
had completed more paperwork I headed into Oakridge. I located a male in Forsythia Walk with a wrap of heroin. I arrested 
the male. Later, the male was cautioned and released.
March 2012 (PCDC Blogs)
1st- In the morning I assisted shift offi cers by attending Crockford Lane. A member of public had reported that travellers 
had moved on to the site. I attended, however, the travellers had moved on. As luck would have it though, I located a male 
smoking cannabis on the same road. The male was given a cannabis caution. 
In other news: I patrolled the hotspot areas in Popley but the night was fairly quiet.
2nd- Another busy night for the #FedsOnPeds. I crewed up with PC Rich Heard to conduct patrols in Popley, and Oakridge. 
As always, the hotspot areas were heavily patrolled. I located a male smoking cannabis outside the Popinjay public house. 
The male was given a cannabis street warning. 
In other news: The usual team crewed up for Operation Slipstream in the town centre (tackling violent crime). The team 
dispersed 4 people, and arrested 2, one for failing to disperse, and one for failing to provide details for a dispersal to be issued.
We were sworn at more times than normal tonight! Saturday night may be a rough night judging by tonight’s standards! 
*observation* Drugs are prolifi c in Basingstoke. We seize drugs off people daily. Usually cannabis/cocaine and heroin. There 
is also a batch of valium (diazepam) doing the rounds at the moment. People ask me if I think cannabis should be legalised. I 
am quite happy that we will never solve the drugs issue, however, if we fail to enforce the drugs laws there would be chaos in 
my opinion. Most normal people won’t even know there are drugs about (thankfully) but they are there in our communities, 
and towns, wrecking lives. We will do all we can to prevent drugs on the streets. The Basingstoke Safer Neighbourhoods 
Teams are more robust than ever, with drug offenders, and we are always working on ways to tackle the problem. 
3rd- Operation Slipstream round 2! The night was hectic but very enjoyable. I reported another male for possession of 
cannabis after door staff at Lloyds Bar smelt cannabis on a male. PC Rich Heard arrested a male for possession of cocaine 
and assault. We also dispersed a few drunken volatile people. All our live tweet updates can be found on twitter along with 
photos @BasingstokeCops.
4th- Paperwork day  I need a PA.
7th- Patrols of Oakridge and Popley with PC Rich Heard. I located a male smoking a spliff in Normanton Road. the male 
received a cannabis caution. PC heard also located a male smoking cannabis.
8th- I crewed up with PCSO Tarren Porter, and PCSO Pete Windust. As we entered Oakridge, on Norn Hill, I stop checked 
a male. The male was wanted for recall to prison. The male also had stolen beauty products. 2 arrests for the price of one! 
9th- Prior to Op Slipstream I arrested a female for breaching her court orders. That took a bit of time to sort out. During Op 
Slipstream I crewed up with PC Karen Binney. Whilst we were at the top of town a male jumped on me, taking me to the 
ground. Bit rude! Anyway, he was arrested by me for police assault, and section 5 of the public order act, as he was very 
vocal. PC Binney issued a female with a fi xed penalty notice for some bad behaviour. PC Rich Heard on the other team, 
arrested a male on suspicion of assault. Good nights work! 
In other news: CSPOs Paul Bowman and Dan White of the Popley crew located a stolen motorbike in Oakridge. Two suspects 
were arrested by the #FedsOnPeds in connection with the bike
12th- A cannabis factory was located in Orkney Close over the weekend. I assisted with taking it down. All related photos 
can be found in the @BasingstokeCops website.
*I supply daily updates on my work in Popley and Basingstoke. This includes, arrests, community work, agency work etc.
You can follow the PSNP's work on: http://psnp.zapd/net/ or my personal blog: http://pcdancarter.wordpress.com/ also see 
@BasingstokeCops on twitter and @PopleySNP
If you have information of crime in your area call 101 and report it!
Regards
PC 20686 Dan Carter
Popley West
Safer Neighbourhood Team Manager 
(Meet The Team) 
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WWednesday 18th April 2012 

10am-4pm 
    Castle Square, The Malls,  
         (outside Primark) 

DDISABILITY  
AWARENESS 

EVENT 
FREE information and advice  

available to you from many local charities 
working with people with disabilities 
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 Does your dog pull on the lead or misbehave? Or do you just want 
some addi  onal dog or puppy training? Phoenix Dog Training Club are happy 
to announce that from Sunday 6th May they will be holding weekly classes in 
Melrose Community Hall. The Beginners Class for puppies or dogs with no 
training will start at 4pm. This eight week course teaches all of the basics and 
tackles common issues like jumping up and nipping. The Improvers Class starts 
at 5pm and is aimed at improving the basic skills that your dog has already 
learnt, along with teaching new ones. We are a friendly club where your dog 

is treated as an individual and we meet for social walks on a regular basis. All instructors are 
quali  ed, experienced, insured and this will be our third club in Basingstoke– allowing us to o  er 
a  ordable, e  ec  ve dog training at  mes to suit you, for just £5 per session. Dogs of any breed 
or age are welcome. To book a place please email phoenixdts@aol.com or call 07733994841 
or 01256844421.
WHATS ON:
MONDAY:    9.30-11.30am Friendly Café  
    7.30-10.00pm  Peregrinus Healing and Holistic
TUESDAY:   9.30am-2.30pm Pebbles Children s Centre
WEDNESDAY: 9.30-11.00am Popley Little People, Baby and Toddler group 
    9.00-10.45am  Quit Smoking Clinic
    12-2pm   Oasis Lunch club
    5.30 and 7.30pm Slimming World
THURSDAY:  9.30-11.30am Friendly Café
FRIDAY:    10.00-11.30am Pebbles children s centre
    6.30-7.45pm  MCF Youth Club - age 5 to 10
      years
    8.00- 9.15pm age 11 plus. 
SATURDAY:  9.00am-12.30pm MG Dance Academy 
SUNDAY:     MCF - Contact Pastor Phillip Keble on 462351 for
      times of services. 

NEW!!! Phoenix Dog Training Club – Starts 6th May See above for details!

 Melrose Community Hall is available to hire for birthdays, wedding 
receptions and conferences. Please Ring Vicki Jackson on 01256 420676 for 
more information or e-mail us at Melrosehall@btconnect.com

Also  nd us on facebook: Melrose hall.
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PRE-SCHOOL NURSERY IN 
SHERBORNE ST JOHN

We offer high quality care in a happy, secure
 and stimulating environment

Term time only for children 2 ½ years to school age
Open 5 mornings and 2 afternoons a week

Educational structure – Experience and qualifi ed staff
Set in idyllic location with large outdoor area 

and a playground

Good Ofsted report - Nursery Grants available

For a prospectus call in or contact us
 on 075 287 26248

Email: info@piccolopsn.com  
www.piccolopsn.co.uk

Piccolo Pre-school Nursery, The Sports Pavilion, Vyne 
Road, Sherborne St John, Basingstoke RG24 9HX

1st Response
Heating & Plumbing

FOR
Heating Installations

Boiler changes/upgrades
Servicing

Breakdowns
Landlord Safety Checks

Power Flushing

24 hour – 7 Days a Week

CALL
Jamie Davenport

Tel No:  01256 398611
Mobile No:  07876 687422

212273

P

A

C

PHI

All type

CALL PHI

P

IL 

F
es of c

by yo

Free E

IL ON  

PHIL

DE

CA
FLO
carpet 
our loca

2

Estimat

0771

L DE

ELL

ARP
OO
and flo

cal Popl

25 Year

L
REA

tes. R

1208

ELLA

LA

PET
ORI

looring 
pley bas

rs expe

CARPE
VINY

LAMIN
EAL WO

Reliable 

85522

-SA

A-S

 
TS
IN
g supplie
sed ca

perience

PETS 
YLS 

NATES 
OODS 

e and Co

2 / 0

AVIN

 

SAV

S &
NGS

ied & e
arpet f

e. 

 

ompetit

0125

NA C

VI

& 
S 
expertl
fitter. 

tive  

5646

CARP

NA

tly fitte
  

 

2212

PETS

A 

ted 

2 

S 

JC’s Barbers/Hairdressers
Mens from £10.00
Boys from £7.50
Ladies from £12.50

Blow Dry £15.00
Girls from £9.00
Senior Men from £5.00
Senior Ladies from £10.00

Blow Dry £12.50
ALL ASPECTS OF HAIRDRESSING 

DISCOUNT ON FAMILIES 

APPOINTMENTS AVAILABLE 7 DAYS A WEEK 

Home Visits  07746 700 760

jcbarbers@live.co.uk
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Dear Friends

It was reported recently on the news that a syndicate of bus drivers had won £38 million 
pounds on the Euro Millions lottery draw!  What fantastic news – news that was splashed 
all over the press, especially as it was the fourth ‘big win’ for UK residents in this particular 
draw over recent times – some winning in excess of £40M –wow!

Good news is something we all want to share and be part of.  What good news will you share 
this coming year: a wedding, a special anniversary or birthday, exam passes, a successful 
driving test?

I really want to share some GOOD NEWS with you this month– it’s the good news of Easter 
that we celebrate in the church every year; the heart of which is that sin and death have been 
overcome by the death and resurrection of God’s son Jesus and new life waits for everyone of 
us!!

Easter for so many, sadly, will only be associated with eggs, particularly those of the 
chocolate variety. Why do we have Easter eggs?  Well, doesn’t an egg represent all the 
potential for new life, new beginnings! And why are Easter eggs hollow?  Because the empty 
egg is symbolic of the empty tomb of Jesus when he rose from the dead to resurrection life on 
that fi rst Easter Day offering a whole new life for all who would follow him. 

St Paul wrote “If any one is in Christ they are a new creation, the old has gone the new has 
come” (2 Cor 5:17). If we truly want a fresh start for our lives, if we truly want to leave the 
mess of the past behind, then as a Christian I believe there is only one place to start, or rather 
only one person to turn to and that’s Jesus. And this new life is not just for the now but for all 
eternity; Jesus himself said “God so loved the world that he gave his only Son that whoever 
believes in him should not perish but have life eternal.” (John 3:16).

So as the new life of Spring begins to emerge all around us may your thoughts turn to the 
possibilities of new life for yourself and, if like me, you’re a chocoholic then may your 
Easter eggs this year take on a new and added meaning. Hope to see you at one of our Easter 
Services!

With God’s blessings, your friend and Vicar
Arthur.

Easter Services at St Gabriel’s
Sunday April 1st 10.30 a.m. – Palm Sunday
Family Communion with giving of Palm Crosses

Good Friday 5th April
10.00 a.m.  ~ All Age Family Service
12 noon – 3pm ~ Three hours by the Cross 

Sunday 8th April ~ Easter Day 
7.30am ~ Sunrise Service outside the church

10.30 a.m. ~ Family Celebration with Communion
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40-44 BERMUDA CLOSE
BASINGSTOKE HANTS

RG24 9PE

BERMUDA COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
REGISTERED CHARITY No 1112068

TELEPHONE
OFFICE: 01256 363156

HALL: 01256 308442

We have excellent Popley Explorers pre-school here Monday to Friday 8.30am - 3.00pm
Also available-Breakfast and Lunch Clubs (for further details contact Elaine on 363156)
Monday evening -  C.M.A  Keep Fit & Kick Boxing from 6:30- 8.00pm
Tuesday evening -  Community Bingo doors open at 7.00pm, eyes down at 8.00pm.  
   Finish around  9.45pm (light refreshments available  halftime)
Wednesday evening -  C.M.A  Kick Boxing from  7.00-8.30pm
Thursday evening-  Street Dance and ballet classes for two and a half years to adult.  
   4.30-6.30pm Please contact Samantha Pike on 07811299484   
   School term time.
Friday evening-  Friday Club  (children) 5.00-6.30pm

The hall is also available to hire for parties etc. at very reasonable rates.
For details ring 01256-363156. 
 We are having a car boot (indoor and outdoor) on Saturday the 14th April 2012. At 
Bermuda Community Centre, Bermuda Close Popley 1pm-4pm.   it will be £5 a table, to book  
ring 01256 363156. Sellers can set up from 12pm.

  Need help with library books?

The Home Library Service is for people who are no longer able to get to the nearest library 
or mobile stop, due to frailty or mobility problems, and don’t have anyone living locally to 
borrow books for them. If you know someone who could bene  t from this service, or you’d 
be interested in helping once a month as a Home Library Service volunteer, then please talk 
to staff at your nearest library or email using the feedback form at http://www3.hants.gov.uk/
library/library-contacts.htm 

Please note that potential volunteers have a free Criminal Records Bureau check and all 
accepted volunteers need to comply with instructions and standards as set out by library 
staff. 

Bishop Bill Ind
Many of you still remember with great fondness Bishop Bill’s tenure as vicar of St Gabriel’s 
in the 1970s/80s.
Unfortunately Bishop Bill has been diagnosed with a serious illness for which he is undergoing 
radiotherapy and chemotherapy treatments.
Bishop Bill has asked for our prayers and while we would not want to bombard him or the 
family with calls and emails I am sure many of you would like to wish him well.  There are two 
‘get well’ cards in the foyer of St Gabriel’s which are available for folks to express their good 
wishes.  Please do pop along and write in them and we will send them off to Bishop Bill and 
the family after Easter.

Rev Arthur Botham
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Young’s
Chinese Food

to take away
Unit 2

Carpenters Down
(Off Popley Way)

Popley, Basingstoke
Telephone Orders

841540
 Opening Times

Sunday
5:00pm - 10:30pm

Monday To Saturday
12pm - 2pm & 5pm - 10:30pm

Tuesday Closed

Accountancy
For

Small Businesses

Business Accounts & Tax
Self Assessment Returns
Bookkeeping, VAT & Payroll
Fees fi xed in advance
Meetings at home or work

Call Steve Rayner on
01256 799707 or see 
www.taxassist.co.uk/basingstoke

Hampshire County Council 
Approved Pass Plus Driving Instructor Save £75

E-mail: sue@suesdrivingschool.com

Electric Power Steering
Electric Mirrors & Windows
Dual Controls
Air Conditioning
Fully Adjustable Seats for 
Comfort

 

 

Tel: 01256 470483    Mobile: 07790 686749
WWW.SUESDRIVINGSCHOOL.COM

SUE’S DRIVING SCHOOL

FREE
THEORY 
TUITION
GIVEN
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What is state pension age 

Your  state pension age depends on when you were 
born. Currently the State pension age is:-

65 for a man born before 6 December 1953
60 for a woman born before 6 April 1950
between 60 and 65 for a woman born on or after 6 April 1950 but before 6 
December 1953. This is because state pension age for men and women is 
being equalised gradually from 6 April 2010 onwards, so a woman born on 
or after 6 April 1950 but before 6 December 1953 will have a higher state 
pension age than 60, depending on when she was born. 
between 65 and 68 for a man or woman born on or after 6 December 1953 
but before 6 April 1978. This is because state pension age for both men and 
women is being increased gradually from 6 December 2018, so a man or 
woman born on or after 6 December 1953 but before 6 April 1978 will have a 
higher state pension age than 65, depending on when s/he was born. 
68 for a man or woman born on or after 6 April 1978.

There is a pension age calculator on the Directgov website at http://pensions-service.
direct.gov.uk.

Changes to the State Pension Age 

In his Autumn Statement, on 29 November 2011, the Chancellor announced that the 
State Pension age will now increase to 67 between 2026 and 2028. The government 
said it took this decision because of increasing life expectancy, to help manage the 
cost of State Pensions. If you were born in the 1960s, you could be affected.

This will mean that people born after 5 April 1961 but before 6 April 1969 will have a 
State Pension age of 67.
People born after 5 April 1960 but before 6 April 1961 will reach State Pension age 
between 66 and 67.

This change to the timetable is not yet law and will require the approval 
of Parliament.

Need further information or Help?

Basingstoke Citizens Advice Bureau, (located within Basingstoke Discovery Centre) 
can help you with queries you have on budgeting, benefi ts and debt, relationships, 
immigration, employment issues, and consumer rights. We operate a drop-in service 
10am-3.30pm Monday to Friday (except Thursday) and Saturday mornings 10am-
12pm.
The Advice Line telephone number is 0844 245 1283. 
Online help from Citizens Advice can be found at www.adviceguide.org.uk
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Diaries from The Old Codger
 Many years ago as a young man/boy, We had what 
was called Working Men’s Clubs Most of the time mums 
and dads would go to them but every now and then all the 
kids would go with them especially on a weekend. They had 
good old fashioned entertainment on. Why do I bring this up 
now? Yes we have Community Centres and I don’t knock 
them. Where I live we are the poor relations to the rest of our estates. Yes we 
could go off around the community to visit other clubs but many wish to stay 
on their own estate. So at nighttime people come home and shut the front doors 
and that’s it until work the next day. No entertainment for our children, leaving 
the youngsters to make their own. So consequently they tend to fi nd the wrong 
‘entertainment’. Why after so many years do they still forget about the Poets 
it’s as if we are not apart of the strong community it once was when we fi rst 
came to live here. I would love to go for a pint and a good natter with people I 
know. The only way I communicate is by email or the phone.

 Other parts of Popley have very nice community facilities so what is 
wrong with the Poets I wonder? We have talked about a move away from the 
community that we brought all our children up in and the schools they went 
to and how much Her Indoors and I got involved with. They were great times, 
now it is no longer a strong community as it was. Ok you do get people move 
on but newcomers must feel very lonely. If the Old Codger does I am sure they 
do.

 As I said last month, Her Indoors has taken a job locally so she can 
spend more time with the help I now need.  It is nice for her to get home in the 
afternoon and not drive 120 miles a day. Well, she is getting on a bit!! I saw 
Flog It on TV yesterday and I looked on the site they have to see if they are 
in Basingstoke this year, I was thinking of taking Her Indoors along. Well you 
never know, do you? She could be worth a few bob! When she reads this I am in 
for it so if I am not in traction next month you will read 
more from me. If you just hear from Her Indoors I must 
be in a bad way. You would not like her writing this as 
it would take all of Popley Matters up they way she can 
rabbit on! 

Till next month 
The Old Codger
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Sherborne St John Parish Council
Villager / Popley Matters – April 2012

After such a tremendous turnout for the February Parish Council meeting, it’s great to think that these notes will be already 
understood by so many people in the Parish!  The meeting focussed on the proposed development at Marnel Park / North of 
Popley and hit home on a number of levels – fi rstly it was a coordinated expression of local concerns (which were widely 
reported by the Basingstoke Gazette and Basingstoke Observer), and secondly it showed the community of Sherborne St John 
pulling together when threatened.

BDB 75761 / 75762 North of Popley.  The Parish Council’s 2nd Objection Letter was duly submitted on the 5th March and can 
be seen on the Parish Council website - www.ssj.hampshire.org.uk.  The letter attempts to clarify any mis-understanding on 
the part of BDBC Cllrs, identify shortcomings in the planning application, and expose the apparent disregard for due process.  
Following the meeting, the Parish Council has been pursuing legal options (and has taken advice), planning consultants, local 
pressure groups and the possibility of retaining a lobbyist.  Discussions with SOLVE (Save Our Loddon Valley Environment) 
have been very helpful and shown that our aspirations are now more closely aligned with their aims.  This has prompted us to 
approach Country Watch - ‘an environmental pressure group formed in the late 1990s with an area of interest that covers the 
whole of the Loddon & Lyde river valleys from the eastern boundary of Basingstoke Town to the Borough Boundary and beyond. 
We believe the valley’s natural and built environment – in some cases unique - to be something special, a jewel in Basingstoke’s
crown and an area to be protected for its biodiversity’ - with a view to becoming a Member.  
In the meantime (the result will be known long before this reaches you), we await the outcome of the High Court action brought 
by the Manydown Co. against BDBC concerning the exclusion of Manydown from the pre-Submission Core Strategy process.  
If this action is unsuccessful, we understand that SOLVE/Country Watch will then bring their own action – which is based on 
a different argument (see SOLVE web site info@solveloddon.org ).  
Full marks to Cllr Syd Abraham who is relentlessly pursuing BDBC to agree to install earth bunds to assist in screening Marnel 
Park from SSJ Village!
Meanwhile, the Parish Council has also submitted a formal complaint to BDBC about the parlous state of the so-called ‘screening’
installed by David Wilson Homes as part of the existing Marnel Park development.

You might ask - is there anything else happening in Sherborne St John?  

Parish Council Elections – Thursday 3rd May.  Please think about doing your bit for the new Sherborne St John Parish (we 
say goodbye and very good luck to Marnel Park, Speckled Wood Road and Merton Rise at the beginning of April – and we 
hope to see a new Parish Council there in 2016).  If you would like to stand for election you can obtain instructions from BDBC
(01256 845355), or from Mandy Haworth, Parish Clerk (ssjclerk@gmail.com or 07714 770940).  You must submit your 
application no later than 4th April.  In essence you need to live in or near the Parish and be supported by two eligible residents.  
Obviously, not everyone will be putting their name forward – but please make sure you vote on the 3rd May!  As already stated, 
for my own part, I believe that 12 years as Chairman is long enough – so it is time the Parish Council deserves a new Chairman.

Good News! The Chute Pavilion now has a 8kWp PV Solar panel array, which is already generating electricity.  The Parish 
Council is pleased to be able to play its part in providing renewable energy, and supporting the Greening Campaign – please 
ask yourself whether you can support them too! 

The Villager has passed ‘seamlessly’ to new management – well done Andy Page and team for the last two years, and good 
luck to Crissy Humphreys and the new team.  It is very encouraging that people are prepared to give up their own time for the 
common good.

The Jubilee Celebrations are well advanced (see this Villager) – well done Tracy Jeram et al.  Please make sure you join in!

Next Parish Council Meeting – 7.30pm Monday 23rd April (St George’s Day!) in SSJ Village Hall.  All welcome!

SSJ Parish Council AGM – Tuesday 15th May 2012.  Short formal proceedings, review, information and an update from the 
Greening Campaign – plus refreshments and a chance to talk to friends. 

And fi nally – at the recent meeting we noted that it was Mrs Clover Morgan’s last meeting as Parish Clerk and thanked her 
for all her hard work over the past seven years.  She brought a very helpful and friendly commitment to the post.  There were 
over 100 members of the public attending the meeting – fi ttingly, they marked their approval with spontaneous applause.   No 
pressure there Mandy!

Julian Crawley
Chairman
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SUMMER TENNISSUMMER TENNIS  
@@  

EVEREST EVEREST   
COMMUNITY COMMUNITY 

ACADEMYACADEMY  

6 x Hard Courts 
(Floodlit) 

 
Non members 

welcome 
 

£6 per court per 
hour 

(Under 16 £3) 

 

CALL NOW 
 

01256 
337573 
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 MFC POPLEY Youth is ending the season well ahead of its Tournament 
on Popley Fields on 12th/13th May.
 Manager Andy Williams' Under 7s have had a fab fi rst season and 
continued the good form with a good set of matches against CSA. The 
talented Koby Collingwood again played a key part, but all the boys 
did well.

 Warwick Sear-Jarvis, new manager of the Under 8s, is doing a great job and 
has ambitious plans to expand his squad next season when they turn competitive.
 Lee Austen and Tom Bartlett, the two Under 9s Managers, can also be proud 
of their squads who have performed with credit.
 And at Under 10s, Russell Graves' and Glenn Taylor's boys have shown much 
improved form this season, including a recent 6-0 victory at Hatch Warren which 
featured a Nathan Taylor hat-trick, two goals from Harry Beagley and one from 
Sheldon Wright.
 At Under 11s, Danny Oates's boys have hit form, beating Barton Rovers Rebels 
9-0 and Andover Youth 7-5. Particularly outstanding in those matches were captain 
Cole Oates, attacking midfi elders Taylor Ross and Harry Wildash, winger Tyrese 
Richardson, left back Nick Bundy, centre back Andrew Hyde and athletic goalkeeper 
Tola Adebowale.
 At Under 12s and Under 13s, Paul O'Shea's and Dave Wright's boys continue 
to do well as do Danny Oates's and Chris Gordon's Under 15s.
 The Tournament draws near and, with entries coming in all the time, the Club 
has booked local band Quace plus support acts to play live music in the Community 
Centre on the Saturday night of the tournament where there will be a bar from 7pm to 
11pm.
 Everyone is welcome to come along and attend and support the event.

News from Merton School’s
 Maddison Barker and D’Andre Brown have written the following” 
On Tuesday 13th March at Merton Junior School, parents were able to come 
into the school and celebrate a lovely, delicious Mother’s Day lunch with their 
child. It was a pleasure to come into the school and have lunch with my child” 
explained one of the parents. All of the children had a great lunch with their 
parents and the day was a great success”.
 The children at Merton Infant school had their “Mothers Day lunch on 
the 19th of March and that was just as successful.
 The new blue fencing for the Merton Poppits is now in place. The 
children are already enjoying playing in the larger, safer area. Hopefully there 
will be lots of sunny days for them to enjoy outside play. 
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Popley Youth: Summer Boredom
Being a teenager in Popley is just like being a teenager anywhere else – you base yourself 
around friends. You go to school with them, you work with them, you go out with them to 
hang out and so forth. The most ideal time for us to do this though is in the summer.

However, our Summer Holidays are not always as we hope them to be. Nine times out of 
ten, you’ll fi nd us “hiding away” in our rooms during our six week break from school – but 
why is that? Simply put – we’re bored.

Sure, we can go out and walk through Popley with our friends, we can get exhausted in the 
heat whilst playing football etc., but we’re never fully satisfi ed. Eventually, we get bored of 
the same routine and waste our ‘precious’ time by spending it on things like the computer 
and Xbox Live.

Other teenagers spend their nights out, getting drunk and, occasionally, ruining our 
reputation and increasing the stereotype that all of us are “anti-social”. Again, we are 
simply just trying to make up for our boredom. So, how should this be solved? A simple 
answer to a simple question: Keep us occupied.

Activities that ‘Streetz’ and ‘Get With’ host just aren’t the type of things we older teenagers 
would go to. Really, they’re aimed at the younger ages of the group. As we get older, 
we fi nd that we want to do less energetic and more ‘laid-back’ things with our friends. 
However, there are still some of us who enjoy various activities - better advertising to 
encourage us to join in and bring our friends could possibly bring in some of us older 
teenagers to the summer groups.

I asked various teens about what they thought should be done about the tiresome 
summer days, and an idea has been brought to my attention. Many of us look forward 
to Basingstoke Live, a concert that takes place here in our town once every year. If the 
community were to create a show in which we could listen to Popley’s hidden talent, 
then many of us would come and watch – maybe even audition! Not only that, but it also 
encourages the older members of our community to join in; therefore it wouldn’t just be 
aimed towards us youths. Also, a majority of us enjoy listening to music - a ‘laid-back’ 
activity in which we enjoy.

Summer boredom is like a disease, it never fully comes to the surface until a few days pass, 
or even a week. We spend our time simply trying to fi ll the void of our empty holidays and 
whittle down the weeks until the school term starts again. Parents complain about how we 
shouldn’t be spending too much time indoors when the weather is lovely, but what else are 
we supposed to do?

Adam Seal
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Do you believe in Community Spirit? 

Do you have time for tea and a chat? Love driving and want to get out more? 

If so we would like to let you know more about Basingstoke NeighbourCare and how 
you can help us help those in need in YOUR community.  We would like to invite you 
to come along to our ‘drop in’ sessions at Popley Fields Community Centre
Carpenters Down, RG24 9AE on Wednesday 18th April between 10.00am and 
12.00pm to meet us and talk about the work you can help us do. 

We need help to provide a wide range of services for the community we serve, so 
please come along, find out more and discover how you can be a good neighbour by 
joining our volunteer team. 

Formed in 1997, we are a registered charity dedicated to helping people remain 
independent and in their own homes.  We help with everyday tasks such as attending 
appointments, shopping, taking you to see loved ones or taking time to chat to the 
lonely and elderly. 

Volunteers devote anything from an hour a week to a couple of hours a day to help 
our clients.  We would be grateful for whatever time you can spare.  Volunteer’s fuel 
costs are reimbursed. 

If you cannot attend the ‘drop in’ at Popley, there are others being arranged 
throughout Basingstoke or contact us direct on 01256 423855, email 
volunteering@neighbourcare.com or visit our web site www.neighbourcare.com.

Brighton Hill Church of Christ the King Hall, 
Brighton Hill Parade, RG22 4EH 

2nd May (Weds) 12.00 – 2.00pm 

South Ham Westside Community Centre, 
Paddock Road, RG22 6QB  

11th May (Fri) 10.30am - 12.30pm 

Hatch Warren Community Centre, 
Long Cross Lane, RG22 5BN 

25th May (Fri) 10.00am – 12.00pm 

Ridgeway Centre, 
Blackdown Close, Buckskin, RG22 5BN 

14th June (Thurs) 10.00am – 12.00pm 

Oakridge Hall for All, 
Forsythia Walk RG21 5RL 

25th June (Mon) 10.30am – 12.30pm 

The Aquadrome, 
Basingstoke Leisure Park, RG22 6PG 

10th July (Tues) 11.30am – 13.30pm 

Basingstoke NeighbourCare, The Orchard, White Hart Lane, Basingstoke RG21 4AF
Registered Charity No: 1067729
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April Fools Day
April Fools Day is thought to have begun around 1582 in France with the reform of 
the calendar under Charles IX. The new Gregorian Calendar was introduced, and New 
Year’s Day was moved from 25th March – 1st April (new year’s week) to 1st January.

In those days communication travelled slowly and some people were only informed 
of the changes many years later. Others refused to acknowledge the changes and 
continued to celebrate New Year on 1st April.

These people were labelled ‘fools,’ and were subject to ridicule and sent on ‘fools 
errands,’ and had other practical jokes played on them. The butts of these pranks 
became known as a ‘poisson d’avril’ or ‘April fi sh’.  

Over time it became the custom to play practical jokes on 1st April. This tradition 
gradually spread throughout Britain and Scotland in the 18th century and was 
introduced to the American colonies by the English and the French. Later it spread to 
other countries, each country celebrating April Fools Day in its own way.  

In Scotland, April Fools Day is devoted to spoofs involving the buttocks and is called 
Taily Day. The butts of these jokes are known as April ‘Gowk’ another name for the 
cuckoo.

In England, jokes are only played in the morning, as its considered bad luck to play a 
practical joke on someone after noon. 

In Rome, it’s known as ‘Festival of Hilaria’ or ‘Roman Laughing Day,’ and celebrates 
the resurrection of the god Attis. 

In Portugal, April Fools Day falls on the Sunday and Monday before lent. People 
celebrate by throwing fl our over their friends.

In India, the Huli Festival is celebrated on 31st March. People play jokes on one 
another and smear colours on one another to celebrate the arrival of spring. 

Wise men all agree that it is okay to be foolish at times and in fact, every silly act is 
a step to wisdom. So don't be embarrassed when someone plays pranks on you and 
calls you 'April Fool’.

Viv Washbourne



Quality, Flexible and Affordable Childcare

Three unique settings across Basingstoke
15 hours free grant funded and stretched grant funded spaces 

available for children aged 3 & 4 years old,
Flexible sessions available.

Highly qualified and experienced staff members,
Excellent outside playareas with freeflow access for children,

Open 7am-6pm, 52 weeks a year.

Call for more information and to book your tour
Cornerstone Priestley road (Nr Hospital, RG24 9PU) - 01256 818118
Cornerstone Miss Muffets (Abbey Road, RG24 9DX) - 01256 840300

Cornerstone Sunrise (Western Way,  RG22 6HA) - 01256 356166 
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FASTFARE PHARMACY
UNIT 3 ABBEY ROAD SHOPS / 357637

FREE PRESCRIPTION COLLECTION AND DELIVERY SERVICE 
 We fi ll your prescriptions at Fastfare Pharmacy from most surgeries. 
 There is also a free collect and deliver service. We also take your 
repeat prescription, collect and deliver FREE OF CHARGE. NHS or 
Private.
 Among our many services we offer:- Blood pressure, Diabetic, 
Cholesterol check-ups and monitoring. A Private consultation area for 
patients. We advise on medication and treatment of minor illness by our 
qualifi ed Pharmacist.  Pregnancy advice and morning after pill available. 
We hold a comprehensive stock of Motability Equipment for hire or 
purchase. Just ask and help us to help you.

For further details ring 357637
Opening Hours

Mon-Fri 9am -7pm; Sat 9am-5pm

FASTFARE
Your Local Family Convenience Store

Abbey Road (Shops) (01256) 323679
Open seven days a week

Monday–Friday 8:00am–9:00pm Saturday 8:30am–9:30pm Sunday 9:00am–9:00pm

Grocery | Stationery | Off Licence | Fresh Fruit & Vegetables
Fresh Flowers | Fresh Sandwiches | Pies

Ethnic, Polish & Indian Groceries
Faxing and photocopying available

We Accept Milk Tokens
Recharge your Paypoint services including Gas Card, Electric Key,

BT Bills, VIRGIN, and TV Licence and many more
We now Provide Western Union Money Transfer Services

International Calling Cards

If you don t see what you want in the store, Ask and we will try and get it.
Come into the store and see our many special offers


